
 

www.dep.state.fl.us 

 

Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection 

 
 Central District 

3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232 
Orlando, Florida 32803-3767 

 

Rick Scott 
Governor 

 
Carlos Lopez-Cantera 

Lt. Governor 
 

Jonathan P. Steverson 
Secretary 

APPLICATION COMPLETE 
 

April 5, 2016 
 
 
 
Mr. Michael Kaiser, Southeast Region Engineer 
Taft Recycling, Inc. Transfer Station and Waste Tire Processing Facility  
375 W 7th Street 
Orlando, FL 33824 
michael.kaiser@progressivewaste.com 

 
Re:  Application Complete 
 Orange County – Solid Waste 

Facility Name: Taft Recycling, Inc. Transfer Station and Waste Tire Processing Facility 
Facility ID: SW WACS # 87104 
DEP Application No.: 0173968-011-WT-31 and 0173968-012-SO0173968-012-SO   

 
Dear Mr. Kaiser: 
 
Thank you for your application for Solid Waste Transfer Station and Waste Tire Processing 
Facility Operation permit renewals for the above referenced Facility.  The original permit 
application was dated February 18, 2016 and received February 18, 2016.  A request for 
additional information (RAI) was issued on March 2, 2016, and the RAI response was received 
on March 24, 2016.  The application, DEP Application No. 0173968-011-WT-31 and 0173968-
012-SO, is considered complete. The Department will make every effort to issue the final agency 
action as quickly as possible. 
 
Your RAI response submittal included a revised Table 1 “Opinion of Probable Closure Costs” 
for the Taft Recycling, Inc. facility.  The document was signed and sealed by John P. Smith, P.E., 
of HSA Golden, Inc, Inc. on March 24, 2016.  The document included recalculated estimated 
closing costs for the facility. 
 
The total closing costs for the Taft Recycling, Inc. Transfer Station and Waste Tire Processing 
Facility provided in the Cost Estimate Form is estimated to be $533,508.51 
 
The closing cost estimate is approved by the Department. 
 
The documentation to demonstrate financial assurance must be sent to Susan Eldredge, FDEP 
Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399.  In order to 
be in compliance, you must submit the financial assurance document as soon as possible.            
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If you have questions regarding financial assurance documentation, please contact Ms. Eldredge 
at (850) 245-8740 or by e-mail at Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
The RAI response also included suggested revisions to the Operation Plan which the Department 
accepts.  Please incorporate these changes into the Operation Plan and submit an updated copy so 
that it can be inserted into the Department’s electronic file  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Stephen Amirault by telephone at 407-897-2932 or by 
e-mail at stephen.amirault@dep.state.fl.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
______________________________ 
F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
Environmental Administrator 
Permitting and WCU 
Waste, Air, & Stormwater Permitting 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
 
v. 1.1 
 
cc: 
Cory Dilmore, P.E.– FDEP, Division of Waste Management, SWPP@dep.state.fl.us  
Susan Eldredge, - FDEP Solid Waste Section, Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us 
Nathan Hess – FDEP Central District, nathan.hess@dep.state.fl.us 
Gloria-Jean DePradine – FDEP Central District, Gloriajean.depradine@dep.state.fl.us 
Mr. John P. Smith, P.E., HSA Golden, Inc: jsmith@hsagolden.com 
 
 

mailto:Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us
mailto:stephen.amirault@dep.state.fl.us
mailto:SWPP@dep.state.fl.us
mailto:Susan.Eldredge@dep.state.fl.us
mailto:nathan.hess@dep.state.fl.us
mailto:Gloriajean.depradine@dep.state.fl.us

	Mr. John P. Smith, P.E., HSA Golden, Inc: jsmith@hsagolden.com

